
 

 

An open letter to the Parents and Children of Loxwood School from the Board of Governors: 
 
 
Dear Parents, 
 
First of all we would like to thank you for your patience and support during the Covid-19 crisis so far. 
We have been working actively with the senior leadership team at the school, who have been 
working tirelessly to provide as much continuity of education and support for our children as they 
can. This has also been balanced with the need to keep the school open to those children identified 
by the government as requiring ongoing support.  
 
The situation has created an unprecedented and challenging environment for the school to deal with 
and the response has required a considerable amount of work and planning in a very dynamic 
environment from the entire team at Loxwood School. We would formally like to extend our 
heartfelt thanks to all of the staff for their work and support. 
 
Plans are continuously being developed to facilitate home learning and for regular contact with 
teaching staff which are important in this environment. You will have seen that there is more detail 
on this in the latest Up to the Minute that was issued on Monday and the team will continue to 
update you as this develops.  
 
I hope you will appreciate that we all find ourselves in uncharted waters and we are unclear on how 
long this disruption will continue. The team are working very hard to plan for ongoing learning and 
like all of us they are having to review the way to do things and adapt new ways of working including 
the education of your children.  
 
Your support in these new methods and ways of working is important and we recognise that this is 
placing additional pressure on parents. So we would also like to say thank you for your support in 
helping us ensure as little disruption to your child’s education as there can be. I don’t think any of us 
could have anticipated and adequately prepared for this situation, however the spirit of working 
together is clearly alive and well which is heartening to see. Let’s hope this doesn’t carry on for too 
long and we hope that you all manage to stay safe and healthy. 
 
If you have any questions please do not hesitate to get in contact.  
 
Kind regards 
 
Wayne Schofield 
Ibi El Moghraby 
Co-Chairs Board of Governors 

 


